
             
              

            

 

 

 

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE: April 27, 2021  
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Trisha Tillotson, Director of Public Works  
 
SUBJECT: Resolution Approving Amendment No. 2 to The Contract Between The 

County of Nevada and Dokken Engineering, Inc., for Professional 
Engineering Services for the South Yuba River at Soda Springs Road 
Bridge Replacement Project, Amending the Scope of Service, 
Extending the Term of the Contract to December 31, 2022, and 
Increasing the Amount of the Contract to a New Maximum Amount not 
to Exceed $372,991.40 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached resolution. 

 

FUNDING: The funding for this amendment is from the Highway Bridge Program (HBP). It will 

impact the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) budget in Fiscal Years 2020/21 and 2021/22. 

 

BACKGROUND: On December 2, 2014, the Board of Supervisors awarded a contract to Dokken 

Engineering, Inc., not  to exceed $331,190.19 for professional engineering services for the South 

Yuba River at Soda Springs Road Bridge Replacement Project.  Amendment No. 1 in the amount of 

$7,377.27 was one approved by the Board of Supervisors on June 11, 2019, to address increased 

costs related to right-of-way acquisition.  

 

The project was originally anticipated for construction in the 2019 season, but due to a lack of 

Federal Highway Bridge Program (HBP) funds in FY 18/19, the project was delayed. HBP funding 

is now available for construction and was accepted by the Board of Supervisors on February 23, 

2021 by Resolution 21-038.   The project is scheduled to begin construction in spring of 2021 and 

additional design support services are needed to supply biological reviews, review requests for 

information and review structural shop drawings. An additional $36,250 of HBP funding has been 

made available to support these additional design services and was brought to the Board of 

Supervisors for acceptance as a separate item on April 13, 2021. 

 

 Mali LaGoe 
Acting Community Development Agency Director 

 
 

 

 
    

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Trisha Tillotson 
Director of Public Works 
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Road Engineering staff is requesting that the Board of Supervisors approve an amendment to the 

contract of $34,423.94, increasing the current amount of $338,567.46 to $372,991.40 and extending 

the end date from June 1, 2021, to December 31, 2022. 

  

Item Initiated by: Patrick Perkins Principal Civil Engineer 

Approved by: Trisha Tillotson, Director of Public Works 

 

Submittal Date: March 15, 2021 

Revised Date: April 9, 2021 


